NMApR minutes 

February 6, 2010

Secretary had to leave Annual Meeting due to another commit. At this point newly acting President – Kris requested minutes to be taken – discussion held if outgoing or a newly elected board member should do it. Decision was made that current Treasurer should take minutes for the remainder of Annual Meeting. Discussion if this was our annual meeting – yes, since November meeting cancelled. 
Kris open floor to Annual Business topics & concerns. 

· Nomination fees for the horse/rider/saddle log areas were discussed. Many would like to have this area reviewed, clearer details so no more confusion & clearer lines between them. Raise membership and have nominations included. Could this be changed this year since we already accepted membership enrollment. Judi stated again this is the reason she would not accept any nomination enrollment or fees until said area discussed. 
· Request that current officers to perform their duties in the mind set that their position requires them to attend all meetings and to complete all duties to the end. All reports & information be sent in a timely matter to all members – mail or email. That Sectary & Treasurer organize all club data, in detail openly report and pass on all said pass club info & data. That even Executive Board meetings have minutes that are shared with membership. 
· Level/type of awards review change to allow a system of acknowledgement. Set up a system that allow audit trail of points, open records of placing and yearly report to club membership of points earned. Request to review speed options – nothing for rider. Request to review walk/trot level of performance award options. Attention to equal and joint awards, what options with limited funds. 

· Questions of what bylaws say in regards to issues. Karen handed out copy of By-Laws she has said the governing document. Question arose since some members had set given last year as NMApR bylaws, these have 2006-2007 – where as other say 2006. Due to time a motion made by Sharon that these two documents be reviewed by Judi (only since sectary not present) to determine what the different are – if any and report back finding to Executive Board which one is the correct document. Seconded by Karen. Point brought what if items need to be changed. 
· Futurity – keep or not to keep. Sharon & Judi still have a plan that would include Open Registered horses to be apart. This plan would be a build off from buy-in program started. Question arose if any records of pass horses entered and what part they were of. Can we still have futurity show? Judi reported she has been in contact with Judy Falk – yes there is a chance. Robin made a motion that with the discussion points shared that membership should allow Futurity committee, Show committee & Points/Awards committee to work on needed changes, report back at Executive Board meeting to approve or President to have info sent membership & either have a meeting or perform phone/mail roll call vote. Seconded by Duane. Lois request that said changes be dealt with in a timely manner – 30days – membership body agreed.   
· Shows – Judi reported that Otsego is trying to work with Emmet to do a fair show circuit. There is the possibility that Cheboygan could be apart of this. Judy Falk is heading this and meets February 10th to plan out details and classes. Amy Horrocks from Cheboygan Fair wants our club to be apart of open show. Waiting to meet until hear from both Judy Falk & club membership feels. Judi did share that Cheboygan will only allow 8 & under as Lead Line and Otsego wants to discuss removal of classes & limit 8 & under classes. There is concern since fairbook changes are due, need to know direction form club membership. Bonnie made a motion to that Show Chairman & Awards/Point Chairman work out classes with these fair show supervisors and adapt clubs awards level to reflex. Seconded by Karen passed by all. 

· Mike turned all items in he had of NMApR & Open Breed club to Kris. Karen turned all treasurer items & checkbook to Judi. Karen will mail embroidered shirt Judi did for auction back to Judi. Concern whom had the COM Merit Award & Deb Fuller Award and if there was a winner chosen this year. Kris will check with Deb.  

· Duane made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Frank. Passed by all.
